

# **District Explorers Leaders Meeting**

**Date: 9 May 2022** 

**Venue: The Sandpiper, North Ferriby** 

#### **Attendees**

- Shaun Wilson, DESC
- Lucy Carne, DYLL
- Josh Morablanco, DESA/Cottingham
- Linda Thelwell, DC
- Rachael Macadam, Dep DC
- Rory Kershaw, DYC/Snaith
- Andy Wales, Snaith
- Gayle Tomlin, Elloughton Cum Brough
- Ben Unwin, Elloughton Cum Brough

### **Apologies**

- Richard Moverley, Cottingham
- Paul Daniel, Hessle
- Hanah Jordan, Hessle
- Paul Cairns, Elloughton Cum Brough

#### **Minutes**

## **Partnerships & Finances**

- Please ensure DESC has a copy of all partnerships aggreements.
- Finances need to be shared with DESC & District Treasurer. John Jobling needs these for handover when he steps down from role.
- As always, please share programmes with DESC.

#### **OSM**

- Ensure all members are shared with the district OSM section.
- Inform Josh M of any members that have left before they have turned 18.

## **Training & Permits**

- Ensure all leaders in your section remain on top of mandatory ongoing learning.
- Any permit holders should stay on top of their permits an ensure they are renewed when required, this will not be chased by anyone so it is the leaders responsibility themselves.

### Young Leaders

- Reminder that young leaders need to have Mod A completed within 3months of starting.
- Upcoming training:
  - o Mod K 16<sup>th</sup> July @ Raywell
  - $\circ \quad \text{Mod A} 17^{\text{th}} \, \text{July @ Raywell} \\$
- Any missions shuld be sent to Lucy.
- We've seen good uplift in DofE applications at county so keep them coming!
- County have appointed a QSA advisor, please make use to help explorers achieve.

### **Dates for Diary**

- Jubilee Camp June 2<sup>nd</sup> 5<sup>th</sup> @ Raywell. Fully booked, but need help for activities contact Rachael Macadam if you are available to support.
- Wold 15<sup>th</sup> October. Details TBC.
- AGM 11<sup>th</sup> July 715pm for 7.30pm start @ South Cave Scout HQ

#### **Tablers Wood**

• Work evening taking place 16<sup>th</sup> June @ 7.30pm. EcumB & Goole attending, other sections welcome to join.

### **AOB**

- Shaun is stepping down from his role as DESC at Poacher. Adverts fir his role will be going live soon, but if you are interested or want to find out more then please reach out to Shaun or Linda.
- Agreed that a Whatsapp group would be useful for all Explorers across the district. If you would like to be included please confirm with Josh M with you phone number.

# **Next Meeting**

• Monday 12<sup>th</sup> September 2022 @ The Sandpiper, North Ferriby